

BOULDER CITY CITY COUNCIL

MAYOR KIERNAN MCMANUS

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
JAMES HOWARD ADAMS
CLAUDIA M. BRIDGES
MATT FOX
SHERRI JORGENSEN



MEETING LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

MAILING ADDRESS: 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

WEBPAGE: WWW.BCNV.ORG



CITY MANAGER:
TAYLOUR TEDDER, CECD

CITY ATTORNEY: BRITTANY LEE WALKER, ESQ.

ACTING CITY CLERK: TAMI MCKAY, MMC, CPO

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES DIRECTOR: BRYCE BOLDT

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR: MICHAEL MAYS, AICP

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR: KEEGAN LITTRELL, P.E.

UTILITIES DIRECTOR: VACANT

POLICE CHIEF: TIM SHEA

FIRE CHIEF: WILLIAM GRAY, CFO

FINANCE DIRECTOR:
DIANE PELLETIER, CPA

PARKS & RECREATION DIRECTOR ROGER HALL

Office of the City Manager News Release

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

August 9, 2021

Contact: Lisa LaPlante, Communications Manager

702.293.9302 or llaplante@bcnv.org

Taylour Tedder Starts as City Manager

BOULDER CITY – Boulder City's new City Manager Taylour Tedder officially takes the reins today. Mr. Tedder was selected from more than 50 candidates after a sixmonth national search with GovHR, an executive municipal recruiting firm. He has been in working municipal government leadership roles since January 2013.

Tedder most recently served as the Assistant City Manager in Leavenworth, KS, a suburb of Kansas City, MO with over 36,000 residents. "While the geography is much different in Southern Nevada than in the Kansas City area, Boulder City's budget size, and all aspects of being a full-service city, are similar to the cities I've served," said Mr. Tedder. "I believe the similarities allow me to hit the ground running on bigpicture goals and projects without having to learn how an organization of this size conducts business."

City Council interviewed five candidates earlier this year, narrowing the field to two in May 2021. "Mr. Tedder, in my opinion, understands the unique concerns we have as a community," said Boulder City Mayor Kiernan McManus. "Mr. Tedder has a well-rounded background that will benefit Boulder City residents and our City government, especially in historic preservation and community development. I look forward to working with him."

Mr. Tedder is a graduate of Emporia State University and holds a Master of Public Administration degree from Wichita State University. Southern Nevada has been on his radar for some time. "Boulder City captured my interest as my wife Amber and I visited Hoover Dam a few years ago," Mr. Tedder said. "It is the type of city we'd love to make our home - a premier, well-planned, family-friendly community with a small-town feel. The recreational opportunities and benefits of the metropolitan area nearby make it an excellent location."

As part of Mr. Tedder's contract, he must live in Boulder City, with a population of 16,000 residents (a requirement in the City Charter). "We're looking forward to purchasing a home here and becoming a part of this wonderful community," Mr. Tedder said. "Highly involved residents, the professional city staff and the general welcome we received were key factors when looking to make Boulder City our home. I'm an extremely approachable person and look forward to hearing feedback from residents."

(more)

Since October 2020, Michael Mays filled the role of Acting City Manager, while also assuming the duties of his position as Community Development Director. "I appreciate the hard work Michael has done over the past ten months – many long days and weekends," said Boulder City Councilwoman/Mayor pro tem Claudia Bridges. "Changes in leadership can be difficult, but even more challenging during a pandemic. He handled the role well and I truly appreciate his dedication and commitment to the people of Boulder City."

###